
Dear Committee,

Thank you for allowing me to express my thoughts regarding Migration Amendment (Visa Capping) Bill
2010. 

I was an international student in 2006, gained my Master’s degree in Information Systems in 2008,
applied for GSM visa in 2009 and now waiting for Australian Immigration to prove me insane as it seems
like I have wasted my 8.5 years of high quality university education. It’s devastating to think that
Australian Immigration does not want Tech-Savvy people anymore; not realizing that still high number
and quality of IT workforce is being produced by other countries like India, China; where Australia no
were gets closer to that. Isn’t Australia a highly developed country craving for IT inclined people like me
to build its future in this digital world? I certainly doubt this only because of its recent policies towards IT
profession. One such example is removing IT completely from SOL list except few specialization courses
which anybody can find difficulty in tapping such talent. Anyways, it’s up to the Australian people and
the government to make such decisions.

However, from my perspective, this proposed bill does not represent Australia’s “fair go” policy in any
aspect. So, I would like to take this opportunity to not to support this proposed bill and to urge the
Senate committee to reject this based on rational outcomes.

Your Sincerely,

 


